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Independent Planning Commission

Elizabeth Street

SYDNEY   NSW   2000

Dear Sir/Madam


Re: Plea for the IPC to reject the Kepco Coal Mine in the Bylong Valley

Last Tuesday I attended a protest rally at your office with the aim of trying to stop the Kepco Coal Mine going ahead in the most beautiful Bylong Valley. They brought produce from the area including wool, lamb chops and hay all of which is in jeopardy if the coal mine goes ahead.  At the moment wool is receiving $17,500 per tonne, lamb chops $9,300 per tonne and hay $500 per tonne while coal is languishing at $70 per tonne and is unsustainable.  From a economical perspective it is just ludicrous. 

We would also turn a beautiful productive food supplying district into a waste land where the bore water and aquifers are drained, despoiled and depleted rendered useless for human consumption.  For the sake of the generations yet to come this seems to me unconscionable and very short sighted.

Climate change is real, the eleventh hour is nigh, do not add to the devastating problem facing the world today by adding to it with this mine.  This mine will produce more than 5 times the amount of carbon emissions than the recent decision by the Land and Environment Court to reject the Rocky Hill mine in Gloucester on the grounds of CO2 emissions and climate change.  
This coal mine would affect the World Heritage value of this area and that of the Blue Mountains. Already these coal mines have been listed as a cause for concern at the recent World Heritage meeting in Azerbaiijan.

As Phil Kennedy, a farmer in Bylong says “We help produce food and fibre for the rest of NSW in this valley yet Kepco and the Dept. Of Planning think a dirty great coal mine is better use of this country. We are visiting the IPC to let them know this coalmine must be rejected”.
I also add my voice to the good hardworking Australians of the Bylong Valley that this mine must be rejected on all the grounds above and others as well.

Please reconsider your decision to give Kepco planning permission for its coal mine in the Bylong Valley. Our country is just too drought prone to permit it.

Your sincerely

Jenny Watson

